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Principal’s Message 
The last week of Term 1 was extremely busy but also extremely satisfying. We held three community 
engagement activities and all three were hugely successful. 
On Tuesday 4 April we held our school cross country carnival. We were most fortunate that we had sunny 
weather for the actual races. Amazingly, it was raining when we were setting up the course for the day. 
This was the first time we were holding the cross country entirely on our back oval. We received only 
positive reviews as for the first time spectators and students could see the entire race in full. We will be 
sticking with this organisation into the future. From this carnival we selected a team of 15 students to 
attend the Manning Zone PSSA cross country carnival at Wingham in Term 2 Week 1. 
Our second community engagement activity was our end of term whole school family disco on 
Wednesday 5 April. Once again, this event received rave reviews. It was the best attended disco for two 
years. We also raised lots of money for our Year 6 fundraising. 
Our final community engagement activity was our annual Easter celebrations on Friday 7 April. We had a 
total of 31 parents in attendance which was fantastic. Yet again, we received only positive feedback 
about the Easter hat parades and the peddler’s stalls afterwards. Well done to our organisers, Mrs 
Royan and Mrs Hudson. 
Last Friday we farewelled Mr Beckton who has accepted a transfer to Old Bar PS. Mrs Brenda Crawford 
will be the permanent replacement teacher in our Support Unit, teaching SCB. 
A reminder that your feedback is important to us! You can find compliments and complaint forms in our 
school main office. We follow departmental complaints procedures when we handle your complaints. A 
copy of the relevant form is attached to the other side of this whole school newsletter. An electronic copy 
can be found on our school website. 
Have a happy and safe Easter! 

     Stay Strong! 
Paul Sortwell 
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